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Next General Membership Meeting 
Wednesday, April 11, 2012, at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Preparing your Boat for Hurricanes 
& Preparing your Boat for Sale 
by Yacht Broker Larry Brown 

 

Still at our temporary meeting location: 

David R Schechter Community Center 
1089 South Patrick Drive, Satellite Beach 
Latitude 28.184º  North, Longitude 80.606º West 

APRIL Calendar of Local Sailing Events 
 

8  MYC Small Boat Sunday 
13 MYC Spring Rum Race #1  
21-22 ECSA Titusville BBQ Cruise 
21-22 MYC Spring Small Boat Regatta 
27  MYC Spring Rum Race #2 
28-29 MYC Spring Big Boat Regatta 

 

MAY Calendar of Local Sailing Events 
 

 

5  ECSA Cinco de Mayo Progressive Dinner 
5  MYC Dragon Point Race #3  
6  MYC Small Boat Sunday 
6  IRYC Winter/Spring Race #5 
11 MYC Spring Rum Race #3 
12 MYC Dragon Point Women’s Race #4 
19-20 IRYC Brevard Challenge 
20  MYC Small Boat Sunday  
25  MYC Spring Rum Race #4 
26-28 ECSA Harbortown Memorial Day Cruise 



 

 

VIEW FROM THE 

 VICE  

COMMODORE 
 

Joe Coleman 

Star Date 3212012  

St. Augustine: the final frontier. This is the voyage of the 
star fleet ECSA. Its ten-day mission: to explore strange 
new worlds, to seek out new life and new civilizations, 
to boldly go where no man has gone before (during the 
middle of the week). That is how we felt after not being 
on a trip on Alibi in such a long time. 

Yes, I am writing this from the St Augustine City Marina, 
sitting on the settee on a cool evening, listening to the 
live music coming from OC White’s across the street.  
Eat your hearts out. 

The trip so far has been great.  Six boats – Alibi, Be-
lieve, Impulse, Judith III, Sandalwood, and Seaventure - 
all made it here safely, although not without minor inci-
dents of some sort along the way.  I am not one to kiss 
and tell, so I will only share our incidents so far with 
you. 

We left our slip on Wednesday the 21
st 

, which you may 
remember was a blustery day for Alibi.  She is a light-
weight coastal cruiser (I’m talking about the boat) and 
the 20-plus knot winds on the stern were not what the 
designer had in mind.  Before we even left the dock, the 
retaining ring on the pedestal broke. This is intended to 
keep the wheel in place and keeps it from sliding too far 
forward.  I was able to put a hose clamp on the steering 
shaft to secure the wheel in place.   

Off we went, but just as we turned around Dragon 
Point, Karen asked an ominous question, “Is there sup-
posed to be water on the floor in the head?” I should 
have said “Yes” and left it at that, but I didn’t and after 
some minor investigation found that one of the hose 
clamps had given way on the pressure water side.  
“Screw driver, please” and a quick fix was completed.   

When I got back up to the helm I noticed that the auto 
helm was indicating “NO PILOT”. Karen broke out the 
manual and after reading it several times, we could not 
understand what they were saying, so I used my own 
logic: “What did I mess with last?”  When I was in-
stalling the fish finder a couple of weeks ago, I had to 
take off the front plate where the auto helm was mount-
ed.  I looked inside and discovered that I had loosened 
the plug, so the display was not getting the signal.  That 
was another simple fix and since it was the third thing to 
go wrong, we thought we were safe.  Whoever came up 
with the saying “bad things come in threes” (indicating 
that you would not have any more after three) didn’t 
own a sail boat. 

When we arrived in Titusville I was a little excited be-
cause this would be the first time that we would be us-
ing our newly installed windlass.  Karen and I went over 

(Continued on page 6) 
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THOUGHTS FROM 

YOUR COMMODORE 
 

John Geraci 

Unfortunately, our commodore has been busy  

dealing with water in the wrong place ð his house! 

He'll be back next month. 

 

SECRETARY’S 

REPORT 
 

Nancy Keane 

EAST COAST SAILING ASSOCIATION 
General Membership Meeting 

March 14, 2012 

Board Members Present:  John Geraci, Joe Coleman, 
Marlene Sassaman, Cherie Harp, and Nancy Keane. 

Elected Governors present: Del Wiese, Dave Keane, 
Tom O’Shea. 

CALL TO ORDER: Commodore John Geraci called the 
meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. He then continued with 
introductions of the board members, fleet captains, pro-
gram chairs and past commodores. 

NEW MEMBERS:  

The following applications were presented and ap-
proved for membership at the Board of Governors 
meeting March 6, 2012. 

¶ David and Debbie Cribb, Hunter-36.5, Black Pearl, 
Marina Isles. 

¶ Chuck and Rhonda Delmater, Pearson Flyer 30, 
Rendezvous, MYC. 

Two New Members were presented and approved for 
membership tonight: 

¶ Shawn McCoy, Mystic Sloop 26, Mystic, moored 
behind the house. 

¶ Barbara Mallory, Cocoa Beach, FL. 

SECRETARY/TREASURER REPORTS: A motion was 
made, seconded and carried to approve the February 
minutes as published in the March Foot, Tack, and 
Clew. A motion was made, seconded and carried to 
approve the February Treasurer's report as published 
the March January Foot, Tack & Clew. 

COMMODORE John Geraci:  

Miami Boat Show: The Miami Boat Show bus trip was a 
rousing success! The bus was filled with 50 happy sail-
ors. A good time was had by all.  

(Continued on page 4) 



 

Page 3 

 

TREASURER'S 

REPORT 
 

Cherie Harp 

Income Statement  Year to Date 

REVENUE March ‘12 Jan ‘12 - Mar ‘12 

Activities Income 23.00 2,978.00 

Membership Dues 140.00 4,115.00 

Merchandise Income 30.19 88.69 

Advertising Income - 144.00 

Miscellaneous Income - - 

Sales Tax 1.81 5.31 

Sunshine Fund - - 

Total Revenue 195.00 7,331.00 

EXPENSES   

Activities Expense 608.46 5,254.65 

Bank Service Charge 2.00 6.00 

Dues & Subscriptions - - 

Insurance 1,115.55 1,115.55 

Miscellaneous 130.62 513.78 

Merchandise - - 

Office Supplies 41.62 62.53 

Postage/Delivery 27.00 116.33 

Printing/Repro 423.15 528.29 

Rent 36.04 108.12 

Sales Tax - 26.81 

Sunshine Fund - - 

Lazowska Fund        -  - 

Total Expense 2,384.44 7,732.06 

Net Income (2,189.44) (401.06) 

BANK BALANCE  $8,755.06 

 

Happenings!  

Planning a cruise?  Want company?   
Share your itinerary here. 

SLIP FOR RENT: 

¶ Slip for rent.  Banana River.  0.2 miles north of 
Mathers Bridge.  50’ x 15’ x 10’. Dick Tillman 
321-759-2608. 

FOR SALE: 

¶ Halcyon 13-ft Dory-type sailboat with small cab-
in.  $1500 with trailer.  Doug Worth 321-536-
8790 

¶ Aluminum bimini frame with stainless hardware 
from ODay 302, 8’4” wide, has red canvas and 
cover, very good condition.  Price reduced to 
$75. Lloyd or Michelle at 777-2504 or email 
michellefrench@cfl.rr.com 

¶ 10’ Achilles inflatable dinghy, only used twice.  
$799.  Erwin Kissenberth 321-255-1045. 

¶ FREE parts and repair manuals for Yanmar 
2QM15 to a good home.  Joe Coleman 773-
3265 

 

Please send classified ad updates to Mary Ann 
maoshea@bellsouth.net or 321-986-8772 

 Member  Classified Ads 

mailto:michellefrench@cfl.rr.com
mailto:maoshea@bellsouth.net
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Secretaryôs Report   
 

(continued from page 2) 

Directories: The 2012 ECSA Directory will be dis-
tributed at this evening’s meeting. If you can, 
please pick up your friend or neighbor’s copy and 
deliver it to them.  

Cruising Guide: Joe Coleman has been diligently 
working to create the ECSA Cruising Guide. We 
have a sample to view this evening.  The guide 
will be provided to the membership. 

Upcoming Cruises:  There are two long distance 
cruises in the works. Several members from the 
club will be going to St. Augustine the last week of 
March, and Rear Commodore Marlene Sassaman 
will be going to New York.  

VICE COMMODORE Joe Coleman:  

Joe announced that he and Karen are going to St. 
Augustine with a group. There is a sign-up sheet 
on the table. Contact Joe and Karen Coleman for 
more information. Five boats are signed up right 
now. Joe described the loose itinerary. The group 
will stay the first night in Titusville, the second 
night at Marineland, then on to the City Marina in 
St. Augustine. See the newsletter for more infor-
mation.   

The Samsons Island clean-up will be held on April 
14 at 9 a.m. The city boat leaves from behind the 
Satellite Beach Fire Department at 9 a.m. See the 
newsletter for more information.  

Joe discussed a product he has tried called Soft 
Deck which helps tame slippery decks. Please 
see Joe Coleman for more information.  

REAR COMMODORE Marlene Sassaman:  

Dragon Point Racing:  Race 2 was held last 
weekend. Officially there were four boats racing. 
The next two races will be held May 5 and June 
16. One of the goals is to get more cruisers out for 
the Dragon Point races.  

MYC Races: There is a variety of race series 
sponsored by the Melbourne Yacht Club. Please 
see their website for more information.  

Women’s Racing: The next race will be on 
March 24. They are looking for more women to 
race with them. Experience is not necessary. 
They will match you to the right boat.  Contact 
Susan Jackson or Marlene Sassaman for more 
information.  

Cruising: Page Proffitt:  

March 17, 18: Our next cruise is to Melbourne Harbor 
for St. Patrick’s Day. Tim and JoAnn O’Sullivan will be 
hosting this event. See the newsletter for more infor-
mation.  

March 31, April 1: Our cruise to Squid Lips in Eau Gal-
lie will kick-off Child Abuse Prevention Awareness 
month. Joe Coleman reported that 5% of all food sales 
will be donated to this cause. Contact Joe Coleman for 
more information or check out the newsletter. 

New member Barbara Mallory talked a few minutes 
about her experiences sailing in the Far East.  

OLD BUSINESS:  

The Samsons Island cleanup will take place on April 
14 at 9 a.m. The city boat will leave the dock behind 
the Satellite Beach Fire Department at 9 a.m. for those 
needing a ride.  

NEW BUSINESS:  

Doug Worth brought in SAIL and Cruising World mag-
azines to give away. Please take them.   

50/50 Drawing: Tom O’Shea is the winner.  

Tonight’s meeting is a panel discussion on cruising to 
the Bahamas.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy Keane, Secretary 
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Club Events 

Titusville Marina & Park  
April 21-22  

Clay Bernichon & Pat OôBrien  

 

Saturday, April 21st, will be our annual outing at 
the Titusville Municipal Marina.  The venue will be 
at the Marina Park – a BBQ for Saturday at 5:30 
p.m. and a shared breakfast on Sunday at 8:00 
a.m. Bring your own favorite main courses to 
throw on the grill and a side dish to share. The 
marina has only one grill. To  my knowledge it is 
fairly large, but a couple of portable grills could be 
helpful.  (Note that we are not going to Crossroads 
Restaurant this year.)    

For those coming by boat, the Marina has both 
docks and mooring balls. The mooring balls are 
outside the harbor.   The staff will be glad to rent 
us slips at $1.20 per foot per day with a BoatU.S. 
membership, or $1.60 per foot without the mem-
bership card.  You must bring your card.  You can 
anchor out at $15 per day and dinghy in. Pertinent 
sales taxes are extra.   

The phone number for the Marina is 321-383-
5600. Call for reservations and tell the Dockmas-
ter that you are a member of ECSA.  Space is not 
expected to be a problem   He will try to put us all 
together.   Power is $5 per day for 30A, and $9 
per day for 50A service.  If you stay three nights 
the third night is free.  You can pay a small fee to 
use the showers and restrooms.  

Please share your plans with Clay at 321-626-
7842, especially for Sunday breakfast.  

 

St. Pattyôs Day 

 

ECSA members must have partied elsewhere, 
because Tim and JoAnn ended up celebrating the 
day alone.  They still managed to enjoy the parade 
and a quiet evening on the hook on Seaquel . 

Cinco de 

Mayo  

Progressive 

Dinner 
May 5 

Robert & Cherie Baird 

Save the date!  The ECSA Progressive Dinner 
is back this year and will be hosted by the new-
lyweds on May 5th.  Appetizer and dessert 
stops will be potluck.  Details will be provided 
at the April general meeting, in the May news-
letter, and on the ECSA website.   

Samsons Island 

Cleanup 
Saturday, April 14 

 

The next ECSA Adopt-a-Park workday on 
Samsons Island is coming up soon, on 
Saturday, April 14.   If you can be there to help, 
and haven’t yet let Karen Coleman know, 
please do so. 

Bring your own drinking water, mosquito 
repellent and suitable work clothing, including 
closed-toe shoes.   

Transport to the island, provided by Satellite 
Beach, is at 9 a.m., from the dock just west of 
the Satellite Beach Fire Department. 

The City can no longer provide lunch due to 
budget constraints, but ECSA will provide wa-
ter and sandwich makings for all who come to 
help. 

For more information, or to sign up, call Karen 
Coleman at 321-795-5588 or email her at 
kmcoleman@cfl.rr.com 

mailto:kmcoleman@cfl.rr.com
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the procedure several times before we tried to an-
chor, and then used it several more times as we 
kept dragging and having to find a new place to an-
chor.  The anchor went down perfectly, but when we 
brought it up, the chain backed up in a pile in the 
anchor locker.  I ran down below, and pushed the 
excess chain to the front of the anchor locker.  An-
other try and it jammed again, so again I ran down 
to the anchor locker and pushed more chain to the 
front. The third time was a charm and we were set 
good and hard.  That night I rearranged the anchor 
locker so that only the normal amount of chain that 
we would use was available, and all the rest was 
stowed to the front of the anchor locker. 

After a peaceful evening, the weather the next 
morning was a lot nicer with winds light from the 
southeast.  Karen went up front to pull the anchor 
up with the new windlass and wash the chain off 
using our new wash down pump.  As the anchor 
was coming up, I connected the hose to the quick 
disconnect, pulled the handle of the hose nozzle 
and nothing happened. Not one drop of water came 
out.  Sure, it worked perfectly at the dock when I 
installed it, but in the field, under pressure, where it 
counts, it failed.  The holding in Titusville was good 
and sandy and the anchor came up clean. Still my 
mind was going through the installation process 
over and over and I could not figure out what the 
problem was.  I put a meter on the circuit breaker 
and sure enough, I was getting voltage there.  I 
went back up to the bow, looked at the quick discon-
nect and noticed a little silver lever.  When I pulled it 
out, water shot up right into my face.  That’s right - I 
forgot that I put an on/off switch in the system. 

The run to Daytona was almost without incident. 
After going through the bridge in New Smyrna we 
approached the cut that avoids the inlet and contin-
ues back up the ICW.  We were running with full 
ebb current and as we made the turn to port, Alibi 
started crabbing down the channel to the sea.  
Ahead of us was a power boat coming out of the 
cut, also being set down, which meant he was head-
ing straight for us. We were over as far as we could 
get and were still pointing toward the other side of 
the channel.  Finally the power boater realized 
where he was, and under full throttle, gunned it past 
us.  His wake and the fact that we were outside the 
channel gave us several hard bounces on the bot-
tom, but once we were in the cut, things calmed 
down and we had a great run to Daytona.   

 VICE COMMODORE VIEW   (continued from page 2) 

We went to a favored anchorage in Daytona 
just south of the bridges and socialized on San-
dalwood with drinks and hors d’oeuvres. The 
next morning we headed out for Marineland. 

The run to Marineland Marina was nice and 
easy. With the assistance of the wind and a 
little current, we arrived earlier than expected.  
Marineland has recently remade the marina 
with new docks and dredging.  The channel into 
the marina was well marked and there were 
several hands on the dock to assist us (they 
must have known what was going to happen).  
The wind was now blowing about 15 knots from 
the east, which meant as we went bow-first into 
the dock, our starboard side was now directly to 
the wind which was blowing us away from the 
dock.  We threw lines as instructed, but with 
short docks and a dolphin too far out to catch 
on the way in, Alibi was now threatening to par-
allel park in the slip.  No amount of grunting and 
pulling could straighten us out, so I quickly 
dropped the dinghy into the water, grabbed a 
line, and paddled out to the dolphin to loop a 
line around it.  Karen pulled and straightened 
us out and finally we were where we were sup-
posed to be - bow into the slip, not port side 
into the slip.  I apologized to the dock master 
for such a crappy docking and he said “That’s 
all right, we don’t judge.”  Then he added, “Not 
while you’re still here,” and we both laughed. 

The next morning the weather was kinder and 
as we left the slip, Alibi, feeling sorry for her 
performance the previous day, backed straight 
out of the slip.  That’s right I said straight out of 
the slip.  I was so happy that I didn’t want to 
stop and go forward. The rest of the day was 
fabulous motor sailing with a little tidal current, 
helping us out.  When we arrived in St Augus-
tine, the tide was slack and we pulled into the 
slip (yes, bow-first), handed the dock hand the 
line and didn’t move at all.  Perfection, if I say 
so myself.  Later that day the rest of our fleet 
arrived safely.   

God, it’s great being back out on the water 
again.  I will finish this article next month along 
with a write-up of the cruise, but now, there is 
fun to be had, and a deadline to be made.  I like 
the fun part better than the deadline part. 

Joe 
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2145 US 1, Rockledge, FL  

321-638-0090 

Same gear as West Marine 
  Best PRICES in Brevard 
    World class SERVICE 
 

OUTBOARD REPAIR – All Makes 

 



 

EAST COAST SAILING ASSOCIATION 

PO Box 372054 

Satellite Beach  FL 32937-0054 

 

Upcoming 2012 ECSA Events 
 

 
 Date Event Contact 

Apr 21-22 Titusville BBQ Cruise Bernichon 

May 5 Cinco de Mayo Progressive Dinner Baird 

May 26-28 Harbortown Memorial Day Cruise Camp 

June 23-24 Grills Summer Sailstice Cruise Worth 

 

Check out http://www.sail-race.com for up-to-date racing information. 

http://www.sail-race.com

